To: Norbert Schürer, Academic Senate Chair
 
From: Bonnie Gasior, Chair, Committee on Athletics (COA)
 
Re: COA Year End Report for AY 2015-2016

[bookmark: _GoBack]The COA had five meetings scheduled during the 2015-2016 AY, four of which took place. Meetings were held on October 21, November 18, February 17th and March 30th. For the fall semester meetings, the committee convened in BH 391, and for the spring ones, in the Academic Senate conference room and the Ukleja Center, respectively.

Members of the committee are listed on the Academic Senate website at: http://web.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/committees/ccc/documents/COAROSTER15-16_004.pdf
Members who regularly attended included: Kristin Farrell, Tanya Cummings, Praveen Shankar, Khue Duong, Jon Stone, Jennifer Asenas, Mimi Nakajima, Rebecca Bryant, Vic Cegles, Sharon Guthrie, Norma Kolb, Rita Hayes, Sandra Shirley, Michael Solt, Sharon Taylor, Kristin Powers, Birane Ndiaye and Bonnie Gasior.
Major accomplishments of the committee are as follows: 

· As directed by the charge of the COA, numerous reports were provided to the Committee by members of the Athletics staff or the Bickerstaff Center staff. Reports included: 

1. A review of student athlete academics was provided by Dr. Chris Jolly, Learning Specialist, and Sandra Shirley, Associate Director, both in the Bickerstaff Center. They gave an overview of the services available to student athletes in the Bickerstaff Academic Center (BAC). 
2. A review of the university’s APR, GSR, student retention and rules compliance was provided by Lisa Mabry, Associate Athletics Director/Compliance. 
3. An introduction to the newly-implemented LBSU Beach Fan Council was provided by Rob Clark, Sr. Associate Athletic Director for External Relations.

· Athletic Director Vic Cegles or his designee began each meeting with a report summarizing the status of Athletic/Faculty relations, success of alumni athletes, personnel changes, updates on each team, and other Athletic Department developments. 

· In addition to hearing and discussing reports, the committee proposed to dedicate the AY to promoting more faculty participation in and awareness of athletics events on campus. The idea of a faculty booster club was suggested and as part of the initiative, with the help of Vic Cegles and Rob Clark, Athletics sponsored two “faculty/family” nights: one for a men’s volleyball game against UCLA (in which an attendance record was set) and the other for a men’s baseball game. The committee hopes to continue its efforts in this direction for the 2016-17 AY. 

